
Monday November 5, 2018  7:00pm  Location: School Library 

Meeting called to order:  David Worford, 7:04pm 

In attendance: Heather Castañeda, Sarah Putman, Alissa Poduska, Angela Mitchell, Lesley 
Hawkes, Mary Jackson, Chelsea Hill, Milena Rodionov, Belinda Daniels, Caitlin Yates, Cassy 
Johnson, April Price, Kelli Wallace, David Worford, Pam Rice 

Minutes—Minutes were presented, approved 

 

Officer’s Reports 

President’s Report--David Worford 

• Thank you to Sarah Putman for a great Read-A-Thon. Extremely successful, money is still 
coming in 

• Thank you to Sarah Putman for a wonderful conference dinner 
• Thank you to Kelli Wallace for a great classified brunch 
• Thank you to all the class parents for fun and successful class parties 
• Thank you to Alissa and her team for a very successful and enjoyable 40th Anniversary 

Celebration. Great turn out 
• District Integrated Services matched our grant to Pre-school/early childhood 

o Moving forward with installation of the hardware for the hook/swing 
• Received thank yous from Mrs. Hufnagel’s class 

o They used their money from the Box Tops competition to buy a class fish 
 

Principal’s Report—Alissa Poduska 

• Thank you for a great Read-A-Thon 
• Thank you for wonderful class parties, lots of fun 
• Friday is end of the trimester 

o Monday is a teacher work day, no class for students 
o Report cards go home Friday November 16 

• Gratitude is the trait of the month for November 
o Theme is “Have a gratitude attitude” 



• Update—Bond passed 
o The money is in the bank, projects will begin moving forward ASAP 
o We will be getting new Media Center furniture 
o Also will see a complete remodel of the entryway and office 

• School start times are being discussed at the District level 
o Will make an announcement in December for implementation next Fall 

Treasurer’s Report—Belinda Daniels 

• Currently have $44,000 in the bank 
• Need to pay out the Fall grant 
• See handout for detailed accounting 

Staff Report—Angela Mitchell 

• Giving Tree is starting 
o Forms have been sent home for requests for assistance 
o Tree will be up the week before Thanksgiving 

• STEM Night coming up this week 
• First Parent Night is coming up 

o Tuesday, November 13 
o Child Advocacy Center 
o Child care, pizza provided 

VIPS—April Price 

• STEM Night November 8 
o Still need a little bit more help signing up to help 
o Would like to have at least one volunteer per event 

SAC—Heather Castañeda 

• Math, science scores doing well 
• Reading—2nd/3rd show a need for improvement 

o Challenges with timing of the test 
o Hoping to see improvement for the Winter testing 

• CSU students coming in to tutor in math 
• Student enrollment is four less than budgeted, therefor we owe money back to the 

District 
• PBLs all in progress 

o K-Teamwork 
o 1st/4th Teaming up, working on sound and sound control in a common area 
o 2nd—Activism 
o 3rd—Weather 
o 5th—Rain barrel use 



Committee Reports 

King Soopers Cards—David Worford for Cara Fleckenstein (email) 

• Have more cards 
• Would like to set up a table at STEM Night 

Family Nights—Kelli Wallace for John Wallace 

• First three events have gone well 
• 34% of total, appears to be on track 
• LarkBurger night will be November 14 

o Fliers going home Friday 
• Next Garlic Knot night is after Thanksgiving 

Read-A-Thon—Sarah Putman 

• This year had a record number of students participate 
o 199 out of 418 students (including Pre-school) donated at least $1 or more 

• Also had a record amount of money earned, with more money still coming in 
o Gross $15,326 (including two business matches) 
o Net $14,895 
o School helped with prizes, so more money could go directly to the fundraising 

effort 
 Game time with Alissa and Wayne was earned by 118 kids 
 Nine kids earned lunch with Mrs. Woodcox 
 Four kids raised over $400, which was the highest prize level 

• Discussed ideas to keep it exciting, ideas that can also be utilized by the Star Stampede 
in the Spring 

Trivia Night—Caitlin Yates 

• Contract with CSU has been signed 
• Committee meeting scheduled for November 19 

Movie Night—David Worford, via email from Jaime Gray 

• Confusion on start time 
• $207 made off popcorn, drinks, etc 
• Star Squad 

o Need to utilize the older students 
• Spring date is set: April 5, 6:00pm 
• Need to buy more “popcorn boats” 

Yearbook—Pam Rice 

• Receiving lots of pictures from all events 



Caroling Night—Cassy Johnson 

• Working with Mr. U 
• December 18, 6:00pm 
• $100 budget for hot chocolate 

New Business 

Special Requests 

• Lesley Hawkes for 2nd Grade Team 
o 2nd Grade students are transitioning from easy readers to chapter books 
o Teachers have identified two series of books that should appeal to both girls and 

boys 
 Hey, Jack and Billie B. Brown both have 15 books per series 
 Focus on friendship, non-traditional roles 
 Realistic fiction 

o Requesting three full sets (one per classroom) at a total cost of $359.94 
 Price is tax-exempt, includes a discount 

o Discussion, clarifications 
o Moved, seconded, approved $359.94 for three sets of books for 2nd Grade 

Sales tax reimbursement addition 

• Approval of addition to bylaws regarding sales tax reimbursement 
• Handout and explanation by Milena Rodionov 
• Moved, seconded, approved the addition 

Old Business 

4th-5th Playground—Sarah Putman 

• Still waiting to hear from District on meeting with Little Tykes to clarify design 
• Still waiting to hear from District on ability to apply for grant 
• Will move ahead with fundraising 
• Will set up a table at STEM Night   

David thanked everyone for coming, meeting adjourned at 8:12pm 

Minutes compiled by Pam Rice 

 


